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SOS to meet minister over SABC’s mandate
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THE Congress of South African Trade Unions (Cosatu) and civil society are to meet Communications Minister Roy Padayachie today and will argue for more restrictions on who may be nominated to the SABC board, including that nominees should not be political office bearers . 

The organisations — operating as the SOS: Support Public Broadcasting coalition — have been lobbying government for an urgent review of the public broadcasting policy since the withdrawal of the controversial Public Service Broadcasting Bill. 

SOS believes a review would go some way towards addressing the problems experienced at the SABC and by cash-strapped community broadcasters. 

Of chief concern to SOS is the lack of coherent vision for public broadcasting, which has made it hard to hold the SABC publicly accountable since the required charter was scattered throughout the Broadcast Act.

One of SOS’s proposals is that the government craft a new funding model for the SABC that takes into consideration its mandate in the new digital, multichannel environment. Their suggestions on funding for the SABC resembles some of those put forward at the African National Congress’s 2007 Polokwane conference, which includes the possible decorporatisation of the SABC, and funding local content programming through public funds to ensure the SABC satisfies its mandate as a public broadcaster. 

SOS recommends the SABC become a chapter 9 institution to protect its independence. Kate Skinner, spokeswoman for SOS, said: "If we can clarify the roles of the minister, Icasa (the communications regulator), Parliament and SABC management and the roles of the board, it would put us in a better position to avoid the problems of the past."
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